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Lenton Abbey Family Fun Day 

The small group of volunteers have been busy preparing for the Fun Day on Saturday 7th July, 1-5. If 
you would like to help on the day you would be very welcome, please get in touch. 

 
L5 Bus 

Passengers are concerned that the L5 bus has been delayed recently on its progress around Sutton 
Passey’s Crescent, due to inconsiderately parked cars. We have discussed this with Nottingham 
Community Transport, who operate the service, and they do not see the problems as particularly 
serious, although obviously we need to ensure the bus runs to timetable. We have asked Community 
Protection and Parking Services to monitor the situation and take appropriate action where necessary. 
If the situation does not improve we will consider putting a parking restriction down one side of the 
road. We would ask residents to think about bus access when parking. Please get in touch if you have 
any comments. 
 

Crime and Anti-Social Behaviour 
Please be aware that crime has risen recently in the ward and, in this hot weather it is very tempting to 
leave doors and downstairs windows open. Please be careful not to give opportunities for easy 
pickings! 
 
The Police have reported some anti-social behaviour in parts of Lenton Abbey and we have asked for 
a few trouble spot alleyways to be gated as soon as possible. 
 
We have received some complaints about noisy parties. If you are suffering from unreasonable noise 
please report it on 101 and Community Protection will take action. 
 

Railings 
We have had damage to railings in Enderby Square and Farndon Green. The repair of these railings 
is the responsibility of Nottingham City Homes. We are very grateful for their swift response and 
repair in Farndon Green, and are still awaiting action in Enderby Square. 
  

Licensing of Private Rented Properties 
If you live in a private rented property you will be particularly interested to know that Selective 
Licensing of properties other than HMOs will begin on 1st August. This means that landlords will have 
to ensure that their properties meet certain standards and will be liable for inspection. The Council is 
also consulting on the renewal of the Additional Licensing of HMOs. It is important that local people 
have their say so please comment here: 

https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/housing/landlords-guide-to-licensing-your-rented-
properties/additional-licensing-for-hmos/ 

 
Middleton House 

Sally attended the 20 year celebration of the opening of Middleton House, sheltered housing scheme 
for older citizens on Wollaton Hall Drive. The Lord Mayor came to make presentations to staff and 
Lilian Greenwood was chatting to residents. 
 

Dates for Your Diary 
7th July 1-5 Lenton Abbey Family Fun Day, Lenton Abbey Park 
27th July 1-4 Farndon Green Fun Day, Farndon Green 
 
Follow us on Facebook for regular community updates and local information: 

https://en-gb.facebook.com/WELACouncillors/ 
 
Councillor Sally Longford, Tel: 07732 972 465, Email: sally.longford@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
Twitter: @SallyLongford  
 
Councillor Sam Webster, Tel: 07774 150 404, sam.webster@nottinghamcity.gov.uk, 
Twitter: @cllrsamwebster 


